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SCHOOL NEWSLETTER OCTOBER 2016   

The academic year 2016-17 got off to a fantastic start this term with a higher number of pupils being involved in additional 
enrichment activities than ever before.  Pupils must be congratulated for the manner in which they have responded to the changes 
in the school day and we are now in the process of looking to develop lunch time activities further.  This edition of Term Times 
ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ƻƴƭȅ ŀ ŦǊŀŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ .ƭŜǎǎŜŘ 9ŘǿŀǊŘ WƻƴŜǎΩ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛrst seven 
weeks and I am sure that you will be delighted to see the broad range of opportunities that are on offer for your children at the 
school.   

As many of you know, Mrs Angela Davies stepped down as Chair of Governors over the summer period, having given 26 years to 
the school as a governor (21 years as Chair).  We were also sorry to say good-bye to Mrs Angela Ross as Vice Chair.  The school is 
very grateful to Mrs Davies and Mrs Ross for the tremendous support they have given the school and we wish them both well for 
the future.  We are very pleased that, on return from the summer break, the Governing Body appointed Mr Matthew Curtis and 
Mrs Clare Steel as Chair and Vice Chair of Governors respectively, with the full support and blessings of Bishop Brignall. I look 
forward to working closely with Mr Curtis and Mrs Steel and wish them every success in their new roles. 

As is customary, the school celebrated the new academic year with our Annual Mass of Welcome, led by Bishop Brignall and Fr 
Ramsay, at St MarȅΩǎ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ wƘȅƭΣ ƻƴ мнth October.  The pupils were a credit to themselves in the manner in which they 
contributed to and participated in the service.   

Have a safe and restful half-term break ς God Bless. 

Dominic Tobin (Headteacher) 

During this year 2016-17 we will reflect on the theme of Peace  

We have challenged ourselves to be active agents of peace in school,  
at home and in our local communities.   

 
We firmly believe that if global peace is ever to be achieved  
we must spread peace through our own actions each day. 
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In Blessed Edward Jones we have a high standard of 
uniform, we know that a smart, high standard of 
dress leads to higher standards of attainment, better 
behaviour and higher aspirations for future careers. 
In light of this we remind parents and carers of the 
following key points: 

Uniform 

Shoes do not include trainers or canvas pumps (Vans 
style).  A simple rule for shoes is that they should be 
polish-able, provide appropriate protection for work 
ÉÎ ÓÃÉÅÎÃÅ ÌÁÂȭÓ ÁÎÄ $ÅÓÉÇÎ 4ÅÃÈÎÏÌÏÇÙ ×ÏÒËÓÐÁÃÅÓȢ 

Trousers-we do not allow canvas trousers/dark 
denim, leggings or absolute skin tight trousers.  A 
range of appropriate styled trousers are available in 
most uniform suppliers, large supermarkets and 
other high street suppliers. To help clarify our school 
rules, please see the supporting images to clarify this 
matter.

It is important that, as parents begin to plan for next year's uniform, you are fully aware of the standards expected. 

¶ Make-up and hairstyles  

Make up is not permitted in school, this includes nail varnish and fake nails. Extreme hairstyles and colours are not allowed. Lines shaved into hair 
or very short shaved hair are also not permitted.  Parents are urged to support the school with this as maintaining high standards in uniform and 
personal grooming are closely linked to maintaining high levels of academic achievement.  The Governing Body are fully aware of these concerns 
and have themselves, passed on concern recently regarding the standards. 

¶ Other cosmetics 

Pupils should not bring cosmetics into school particularly if they are of a spray/canister nature.  Pupils can expect to have any such material 
confiscated. 

 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
 

. There are 39 weeks in the school year, take away some teacher Inset days and we are left with 
190 school days. This is how the percentages add up 

          92%= 175 days attended 

         15 days missed 
            75 lessons gone 

             90%=171 days attended 
           19 days missed 

            114 lessons gone 
           85%= 161 days attended 

          29 days missed 
         174 lessons gone 

The school regularly monitors 
attendance and punctuality 
throughout the school day. 

As a Catholic community we 
are happy to go that extra 
mile to support families in 
times of need.  

It is important that you tell us 
in school if there is something 
that may be affecting your 
ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅȢ  

REMEMBER A SMALL 
PROBLEM CAN QUICKLY 
BECOME A LARGER ISSUE 

UNIFORM, MAKE-UP AND 

HAIR STYLES 
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Ysgol Llewellyn pupils 
visit to make Welsh Cakes  

 

 

 

                    

 

 

The BEJCHS Breakfast Club will be open to all pupils from 
Tuesday 1st November. 8:00am until 8:30am, £1 per pupil. 

Any parents interested in volunteering for the club please 
contact Mrs Parry-Jones

    

 

 

Meet our Admin Team 

L to R ɀ Mrs Martin: Assessment and Performance Officer, 
Mrs Reynolds: Business and Support Officer, Mrs Roberts: 
Administration and Organisational support, Mrs Parry- 
Jones: Family Engagement Officer. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj42aTv8ObPAhVJWRoKHQ8bDn8QjRwIBw&url=https://secure.dbprimary.com/service/util/login?path%3D/wales/primary/llywelyn&psig=AFQjCNHNNtzO8DnTUcD80k5dkHlu2bidWw&ust=1476966970767596
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwii9tfi6ebPAhUHwBQKHTl6DH0QjRwIBw&url=http://thefilmnoirexperience.com/blog1/2012/03/08/a-foray-into-vegan-baking-welsh-cakes/&psig=AFQjCNFWngK9x9IbAGvAyUbddIEoaZVE7w&ust=1476965042869244
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi23fqq6ebPAhVHWhQKHWLFDEoQjRwIBw&url=http://www.bbc.co.uk/food/recipes/welsh_cakes_16706&psig=AFQjCNEc2GHnZYhB96JHrQxA9yONVmAEDA&ust=1476964933939829
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Year 7 were creating 3D map Models.  Year 7 have 
been learning various map skills on a global, 
national, regional and local level in Geography.  
The map models displayed the 2D contour lines 
in a 3D shape helping students to visualise 
topography and relief.  The models are now 
displayed in the Geography classroom and have 
been admired by students in all years. 

 
 

 

 

          

Year 10 art pupils spent their Aspire afternoon 
drawing nature at Brickfields Pond. We were very 
lucky with the weather as the sun shone down on us 
all afternoon. Pupils had the choice of a wide range of 
wildlife to draw from. Most pupils focused on close-up 
drawings of plants and used a wide variety of media to 
draw with. It felt great to be out of the classroom. The 
drawings will contribute towards their GCSE 
qualification and project on "Natural Forms". A great 
way to end the first half term.         

 

 

The Science Dept. worked with STEM Cymru to deliver a hands-on 
workshop looking at electricity and energy. The first part of the 
workshop focused on energy. They looked at the impact of the increase 
in global population will have on energy demand.  

                    
For the second part of the workshop, the pupils built a small, 
rechargeable electric car and investigated the relationship between the 
amount of charge put into the car, to how far the car will travel. 
Ȭ$ÅÆÉÎÉÔÅÌÙ ÄÏ ÉÔ ÁÇÁÉÎȭ ɀ #ÁÍÅÒÏÎ #ÏØȟ Ȭ×ÅÌÌ ÅØÃÉÔÉÎÇȭ ɀ Gia Godfrey 
were just a selection of the comments. Many thanks to Mr Chris Evans 
for delivering this workshop.            
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The PE department took pupils to Marsh 
Tracks. 

 

Year 10 and the RE department enjoyed a visit to our 
local Mosque. 

Welsh students focused on the famous 
story of Beddgelert. Students worked in 
pairs to create a story board. These will be 
judged after half term. 
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Football:  
A big thanks to all the boys who have taken part in the football tournaments this term. Well done to the Year 
10 Boys for their draws with both Rhyl High and Prestatyn High. Thanks to Mr. Thomas for getting the teams 
together with the small number of boys we have in KS3.  

 

 Rhyl Cluster Schools Triathlon:  
Well done to the Blessed Edwards team of Cory McHale, Keziiah Hendive, Kyla Rulloda and Lani Messenger 
Jones, for coming 3rd overall in the triathlon event held at Marine Lake. Great effort! Congratulations to Mr 
4ÏÂÉÎ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ (ÅÁÄÓȭ ÔÅÁÍ ÆÏÒ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÒÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÒÁÃÅȢ !ÎÄ Á ÂÉÇ ÔÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ '#3% 0% 
students from Year 10 who helped marshal the event. The event would not run without you.  

                                                                   

New PE Kit:  
Order forms for the new kit are available from Reception. The new kit is compulsory for Year 7 students, so 
any year 7s who have not purchased the kit yet must do so before the end of half term. All other year groups 
ÃÁÎ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ ÔÈÅ ËÉÔ ÉÆ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏȣȢ)Ô ÉÓ ÍÕÃÈ ÓÍÁÒÔÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ ÔÈÅ ÏÌÄ ËÉÔ ÓÏ ÌÅÔȭÓ get buying!!! 

Young Ambassadors: 

Congratulations to Trisha Feranil and Jannica Necesito for being accepted as Silver Sports Ambassadors. 
They went for interview for Gold Ambassadors (normally held by 6th Formers) but just missed out as only 3 
were being picked in the county.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 
 
 
 

 

Sporting News 

Netball:  
Well done to the KS 4 girls for winning their first game 
against local rivals Rhyl High (15-14). Girl of the game was 
Kaylea Mason. Also the PE department would like to thank 
New Directions for the new KS 4 Netball kit and Mrs Martin 
for organising the sponsorship. If any companies would like 
to sponsor school kit please contact myself or Mrs Martin at 
the school.  


